
From:
To: Stevenson, Kirsten
Subject: Fwd: Defund the Hamilton Police Service by 20%
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 9:56:09 AM

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Adrian Underhill 
Date: Wed, Jul 22, 2020 at 5:00 PM
Subject: Defund the Hamilton Police Service by 20%
To: Office of the Mayor <mayor@hamilton.ca>, Wilson, Maureen
<maureen.wilson@hamilton.ca>, <jason.farr@hamilton.ca>, Nann, Nrinder
<nrinder.nann@hamilton.ca>, <sam.merulla@hamilton.ca>, <chad.collins@hamilton.ca>,
<tom.jackson@hamilton.ca>, <esther.pauls@hamilton.ca>, <john-paul.danko@hamilton.ca>,
Clark, Brad <brad.clark@hamilton.ca>, <maria.pearson@hamilton.ca>,
<brenda.johnson@hamilton.ca>, <lloyd.ferguson@hamilton.ca>,
<arlene.vanderbeek@hamilton.ca>, <terry.whitehead@hamilton.ca>,
<judi.partridge@hamilton.ca>, <Matthew.Green@parl.gc.ca>, <ahorwath-qp@ndp.on.ca>,
<FILOMENA.TASSI@parl.gc.ca>, <SShaw-QP@ndp.on.ca>, <donna.skelly@pc.ola.org>,
<Bob.Bratina@parl.gc.ca>
Cc: HWDSB kids <hwdsbkidsneedhelp@gmail.com>, <clerk@hamilton.ca>

Hello,

My name is Adrian Underhill and I live in Hamilton in Ward 1. A few weeks ago,  Black
organizers released their demands in light of police brutality happening in Canada and in the
United States.  I am emailing to follow up on those demands and express my full support for
them.

This issue is of the utmost importance to me and I am keenly watching your response or
inactivity.  For too long police violence has been the norm here in Hamilton and we are at a
point where reform is not the answer.  Body cams are not the answer - they are a distraction. 
Now is the time to imagine a future that is safe for everyone in our community.  A future
where we don't need police to conduct traffic stops and mental health checks (because we
know that those interactions can unnecessarily end in loss of life).  If you don't have the
imagination to imagine that future, if you're too old or stuck in your ways to challenge the
status quo then you are actively causing harm and you are not fit to serve your constituents. 
Please take a moment to honestly reflect on this.

Here are some facts about why the police budget needs to be reduced by 20%.

We spend $171 million on policing but only $158 million on social services here in
Hamilton.
There are 675 police officers on the sunshine list. That equates to 36.51% of city
employees on the sunshine list employed by the police.
The percentage of all Hamilton Police on the sunshine list is 61%.
The percentage of sworn officers on the sunshine list is 79%.
Average salary of a Constable $116,527
Average salary of a Detective Constable is $123,073




